



#### HANOVER-WALKERTON WASTE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES

Tuesday November 17, 2020 | 9:00am By Zoom

MEMBERS PRESENT: Ron Cooper | Warren Dickert | Gregg Furtney | Ed King | Bruce

Davidson I Tim Elphick

OTHERS PRESENT:

**MEMBERS ABSENT:** 

DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST – None declared.

2. **DELEGATION** – None

3. ADOPTION OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES

Moved by WARREN DICKERT / Seconded by TIM ELPHICK

**THAT** the minutes of September 29, 2020 meeting be approved as printed and circulated.

**CARRIED** 

4. BUSINESS ARISING - None

# 5. ITEMS FOR DECISION/DISCUSSION

# 5.1 Collection of Cardboard & Recyclables at the Hanover/Walkerton landfill site

- Ron Cooper provided a report on extending the contract for the collection of cardboard and utilizing front load bins for comingle recycling at the Hanover/Walkerton landfill site.
- The contract extension was deferred pending further information.

# 5.2 Expanded Polystyrene Recycling Service

 The committee reviewed a proposal from Second Wind Recycling to provide monthly onsite polystyrene densification and recycling at the Hanover/Walkerton Landfill site and Walkerton Recycling locations.

The following motion was subsequently approved.

### Moved by ED KING / Seconded by WARREN DICKERT

**THAT** the Hanover/Walkerton Waste Management Committee recommend acceptance of the proposal from Second Wind Recycling at a cost of \$10,000 per year commencing in December 2020 as a pilot project at the Hanover/Walkerton Landfill site and Walkerton Recycling Centre locations for polystyrene densification and recycling.

**CARRIED** 

The committee discussed that large volume non-residential users be encouraged to setup contracts with Second Wind Recycling to provide densification at their own facility or provide a financial contribution for the program.

## 5.3 Bag Tag Fees

• The committee discussed the current bag tag fees for both Hanover and Brockton with the following motion subsequently approved

### Moved by TIM ELPHICK / Seconded by WARREN DICKERT

**THAT** the Hanover/Walkerton Waste Management Committee recommend to the Municipality of Brockton and Town of Hanover that the bag tag rates remain unchanged for 2021.

**CARRIED** 

### 5.4 2021 Landfill Budget

 Ron Cooper provided the 2021 landfill budget which was deferred for further information.

### 5.5 Development Approval Requirements for Landfills (Bill 197)

- The committee reviewed a request from the City of St. Catharines to amend Bill 197 to eliminate the development approval requirement provisions from adjacent municipalities.
- The committee did not support the request and the correspondence was noted and filed.

#### 6. ITEMS FOR INFORMATION/CORRESPONDENCE -

#### 6.1 2020 Landfill Quantities

• The Committee reviewed the landfill monthly quantities to October 31<sup>st</sup> overall quantities reviewed has increased by 15.9% as compared to 2019.

#### 6.2 Landfill Operation Report

• The Committee reviewed the landfill site operations report for September and October with no concerns noted or expressed.

### 6.3 Proposed Blue Box Regulation

- The committee reviewed the proposed Blue Box Regulation which is posted on the Environmental Registry of Ontario for public feedback to December 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2020
- It was noted that both Town of Hanover and Municipality of Brockton (though Bruce Area Solid Waste Recycling) transition year is 2025.

### 6.4 Cell No.2 Construction

Ron Cooper reported that Cell No.2 was substantially completed on September 9<sup>th</sup>.
Capping of the north side of Cell No.1 which was included in the tender has yet to be completed.

# 6.5 HHW Event - October 17, 2020

• The Household Hazardous Waste Event will be held on October 17<sup>th</sup> at the Hanover Public Works Yard had a total of 216 participants with 187 from Hanover and 29 from outside Hanover.

### 7. NEW BUSINESS

### 8. NEXT MEETING DATE -

Chair/Secretary, Ron Cooper

• The next meeting is Tuesday December 1st, 2020 at 1:00pm by zoom.

### 9. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 11:18am.

williates prepared by Norr Cooper, Director of Public Works